
STATE OF WASHINGTON 
DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 

Southwest Region Office 
PO Box 47775 • Olympia, WA 98504-7775 • 360-407-6300 

May 28, 2024 

Matt Graves 
Port of Vancouver 
3103 NW Lower River Road 
Vancouver, WA 98660 
mgraves@portvanusa.com 

Re: Approval of Request for Monitoring Requirements 

Site name: Former Automotive Services, Inc. 
Site address: 2327 West Mill Plain Boulevard, Vancouver, Washington 
Facility/Site ID: 4380 
Cleanup Site ID: 5210 

Dear Matt Graves: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) received the “Groundwater Monitoring Letter Report-
December 2022”, dated March 9, 2023. In that report, you have requested the following: 

• To discontinue sampling GL-3, GL-4 and GL-6 as there have been no CUL exceedances in
the past 10 monitoring events.

• Discontinue VOC analysis as no VOCs have been detected above the CULs over the past
ten monitoring events.

• Report to the method reporting limit (MRL) instead of the method detection limit
(MDL) as the MRLs are adequate to meet their respective CULs.

• Discontinue the step of using disposable double check ball bailer for sample collection
as VOC analysis is being removed from the analytical program.
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Ecology approves the requested changes above for future groundwater monitoring events. If 
you have any questions, please contact Danielle Gibson at (360) 409-6164 or 
danielle.gibson@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Andrew Smith, PE 
Unit Supervisor 
UST/Technical Support Unit 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Southwest Region Office 

cc by email: Danielle Gibson, Ecology, danielle.gibson@ecy.wa.gov 
Ecology Site File 

, LHG
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